Agenda of the Committee Meeting of the Mid Sussex triathlon Club
The Bent Arms Lindfield, 3-3-14 at  8pm
                                               
1. Commitee for Meeting
Steve Burchall-club kit and sponsorship(apologies)
David Ricketts-club secretary

Mark Jordan-President(apologies)
Rose Ryan-Junior secretary(apologies)

Peter Harris -membership secretary

 Stephen Mcmenamin-race guy

Julienne Stuart-Colwill- social secretary part 1(apologies)
Kay  Mcmenamin-social secretary (part 2) (apologies)

Rachel Baker-treasurer

                               
Rob Hoodless

Steve Alden (apologies)

                               
 Pippa Crouch(apologies)
 T Moore(apologies)




 C Cresswell (apologies)




 L Williams (apologies)




Julie Williams




Hazel Tuppen

                               

 

2. Minutes         
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed
3. Club Coaching

We need more qualified coaches and members are urged to volunteer to join the coaching team. 

To enable better coordination the coaching rota for Thursdays needs to be put on the club website.

Dave Jones needs to asked to coordinate the coaching with a written plan.

Several issues for discussion amongst the coaching team were raised:




who is paid and what for




insurance of coaching staff




qualifications of coaching staff




improving numbers of coaching staff

4. Juniors

CRB checks are being obtained. The rotas, admin, welfare and child protection standards  will be made clear on the club website. T Moore is organising this. A bigger subcommittee is needed to administer the Juniors.


Regarding the payment system for the membership/Juniors there seems to be an issue with PayPal (charges of 4%). We may change to BACS and cheques instead.
 

5. Mid Sussex tri race

Sponsorship is being obtained. Prizes are being donated. A poster and flyer are being printed.
Of 350 places, 135 were filled as of 3-3-14.

The event quality paperwork is on hold as we need photographs from this year's race

500 bells have been ordered for the goody bags
6. Club Kit

Please collect the kit you have ordered

A spread sheet attached to these minutes gives details of the orders for club kit.

You can order additional kit by contacting Steve Burchall (not Kay McMenamin). 
Prices have been confirmed - Hoodies: £21.60 Track pants: £22.50.
The next order is being submitted on  4th March .

Also, please note that the black/gold hoodies in size Medium, are currently out of stock.  Please advise Steve Burchall  if you would prefer another colour - or would rather wait ( the wait can be some time!)


7. Treasurers' report

A meeting is planned for 6-3-14 to discuss setting up separate funding for GoTri. ie a separate budget head within the same account. The committee voted Jean appointed as Secretary of the Junior's section and Pete Harris to have right to access the account.
The club account balance is currently £9,285.64.( free funds after reserves of £1,406). This is on the low side due to:



 payments for coaching (£2500 in the past year) 



low payment rates for swim subs this year 


Around £1200 is also tied up in uncollected kit.


slightly low income from the MST Tri in 2013

Payment will soon be due for pool hire (Dolphin), turbo hall and the safeguarding course.
Pete Harris will be contacting members to pay swim subs now and membership from 1st April as a matter of urgency(via PayPal or account transfer).  We are also incurring costs for the race but an informal policy we have had is not to touch the money received online for the race until it has happened 
                                       
8. Chairmans' Report

Mark Jordan has received an email from Brighton Multisport asking if they can join in with swimming at Ardingly reservoir. We need to try to arrange this under our auspices. South East water and the reservoir management would be reassured if we kept everyone happy. Negotiations are under way. We need to set conditions and arrange a financial and legal framework and get their consent to this.
The 5-3-1 swim on 2-Aug-2014 is still gathering momentum. A route has been agreed with Chris at the reservoir. This is a 500m loop. We need at least 7 volunteers for canoes and 5 dry helpers. if you would like to help please send your name and contact details to Mark Jordan via email. Arrangements are being made to link this event to the named charity for asthma research. We have 50 places for each of the three distances (5-3-1 Km). We need to find out soon how many club members and others want to take part. The others group includes: club friends (including the friends of Jamie and Steve and Leicester)  and other clubs (EG Tri, Marlins, Crawley, BTRS). The committee agreed to offer Kurt from Brighton a personal ticket due to his past efforts for our club members. The committee looked forward to a webpage showing the details of the race and the entry forms.
Andrew Lennox has left Nuffield health. We plan meetings with the new manager in around 3 months time to try to secure funding as in the past.( Those involved: D Ricketts, Rose, Julie, Jean, M Jordan)

There is a safeguarding course on 2-4-14 at the Nuffield. All coaches were urged to attend.
A cross country course is being arranged for October by Neil Giles and Paul Wills.
9. Social Matters
A vote of thanks was given to Julienne for arranging the great Awards party. 

The post MST Tri race  BBQ will be at the rugby club in Whitemans Green.
It was decided the bouncy castle was a good idea to continue

Any alternative venue will need to be child friendly, have a bar and outdoor/indoor areas.

Thursday night is dwindling as a social night as bar closes at 10pm. The committee would be grateful if Julienne could approach the management again to try to keep the bar open a little longer to 10 30 pm

 

                                    

10. AOB

Steve Alden needs to provide details of the club Middle and Olympic races.
At the AGM we need to crystallise our links with other clubs (including Burgess Hill runners: Pete Harris to contact them)

We are keen to have mutual affiliations with shared sessions with other clubs
 
 

11. Next meeting
7-4-14

Bent Arms, 8pm

